Dear Faithful Friends, September 10, 2025

Tomorrow afternoon we begin our long journey to Ambohitrarahaba, Madagascar. Don’t ask me
how to pronounce it, but it’s a real place! We are excited to work with missionaries Daniel and
Rachael Brown as we use our medical, dental, optical, and physical therapy clinics to share the
gospel with hurting people. We have been praying and preparing for months, and we know
there are big things in store for us.

While we are headed to Madagascar, there is another MMO team headed to Colombia to work
with missionaries Aaron and Aubrie Vance. Our team will split up into two different locations to
run optical clinics. Our prayer is that helping patients with physical sight will enable them to see
spiritually as well.

Our summer at MMO was busy with trips to Thailand, Honduras, Cape Verde, Philippines, and
the Rearick Surgical Center. Thousands of souls accepted Christ all over the world. The gospel is
still changing lives.

After dropping our oldest two sons off at Pensacola Christian College, we had the opportunity to
head to Iceland with dear MMO travelers for our annual Founders’ Trip. What a time of
refreshment and encouragement. We enjoyed hiking waterfalls and volcanoes, swimming in hot
springs, gasping at icebergs, and gazing at puffins. We rejoiced over and over again at the work
of our Creator. We are so grateful for the opportunity and for Kelly’s mother who stayed with
the children for us.

Please pray for our health and strength as we travel. Pray for Noah and Jude in college- that
they will draw closer to Christ and to be centered in His will for their lives. Please pray for LuLu
and Ruby as they navigate high school and make choices regarding their future plans. And
please pray for eight-year-old David who keeps us laughing. We are so blessed to have partners
like you to help us pray!

Thank you for your faithfulness in giving and praying so that we can go and share the good news
of the gospel. Thank you for loving our family and ministry. We know our labor is not in vain!
We look forward to the next prayer letter when we can share even more blessings and give
account of how God is saving souls and moving around the world.

Be on the lookout for the next edition of our magazine, The Empiric. It will be in the mail late
this Fall. If you’ve never gotten one and would like to, please email mmo@ medical-

outreach.com and request to be added to the mailing list!

God bless,
The Edmondson Crew
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